Bay Breeze Point HOA

Neighborhood Watch (NW) Quarterly Update
January-March 2013

I would to thank everyone for helping make our neighborhood watch program a timely and viable community asset.  The positive responses our neighborhood watch captains received from each of you validates the interest you have in maintaining and enhancing the livability of our community.   

We have had first-hand experiences with crime but your watchful eyes and positive actions are making our community less of an opportunity for criminal activities.  Your efforts have and are reaping dividends by enhancing the safety and security of our community.
A summary of some recent Norfolk Police NW items follow:

· Unsecured valuables left in vehicles provide opportunities for criminals.
· Keep garage doors closed when not actively within the garage.
· Accomplish a home security inspection and identify areas that need attention, e.g., exterior night lights, shrubbery.  If you desire, Norfolk Police will assist you with your home security inspection -- 757-664-6901.

· If you see suspicious people and/or what appears to be a crime in progress -- call 9-1-1.

Note:  When you call 9-1-1, tell the operator precisely what you see, e.g., a white male ~20 years of age dressed in a black hoodie wearing blue jeans is walking down the street looking into cars and checking car doors -- this 9-1-1 call will be used in court, however, your identify will be protected, if requested.   

· If you see unknown people walking in the neighborhood between 1AM and 4 AM, call the police they would like to ask these individuals some questions, etc.

Don't forget -- there are helpful NW hints available to you -- several sources follow:

· Go to the BBP website: baybreezepoint-norfolk.org and open the NW folder, and
· If you desire more information on the Neighborhood Watch Program or Norfolk Police activities to include crime analysis, you can go to the following websites:

· www.facebook.com/norfolkPD, or 
· www.norfolk.gov  -  then select Police Department - then select crime analysis 

In closing, please don't let your guard down during the upcoming beach season and give criminals an opportunity to strike like last year.  Help your neighbors out and work together to keep crime out of our community.

Wishing you a great summer,  

Jim Casey, BBP Neighborhood Watch Coordinator
